Public Works Department

700 A. Wilmeth Road

McKinney, Texas 75069
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Date: September 25, 2018

To: Commissioners Court

From: Jon Kleinheksel )L

Re: Josephine Inter Local Agreement — N. Greenville Ave.

Public Works construction crews are in the process of reclaiming Hubbard Rd. in Josephine
pursuant to an agreement between Josephine and the County approved by Commissioner’s Court
on July 31, 2018. The Court approved Josephine’s request to pay for the improvements over a
five year period.

Josephine has requested that County forces extend the reclamation work to include N. Greenville
Ave from Hubbard to the city limit line (request letter attached) and to add the $60,632 cost of
this work to the five year payment plan. To optimize equipment utilization and due to time
constraints, County Officials authorized the amended scope of work for the Josephine project in
late September.

The Budget Office prepared the attached revised amortization schedule to compensate Collin
County at 2.80% over the agreed upon term of 5 years (60 months).

Public Works will deliver a final product that meets all County Road Standards. However, due to
many intrinsic variables including:

Inclement Weather

Traffic patterns

Soil conditions

Future road maintenance

Trees and drainage maintenance

Public Works will not provide a warranty for roads reconstructed within or adjacent to the
Josephine boundaries. (Please note on court order).

Staff is requesting approval of this request.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me and I will respond accordingly.



